
ANNUAL DUES REMINDER 
See the attached form below to renew your dues.  Thanks! 
We have ONLY 23% paid members to date.  To continue to support your Club and its many 
lake projects (and to receive this newsletter), please update your membership today! 
 

GOOD TIME TO CLEAN WOOD DUCK HOUSES  
Actually they should be cleaned out by March 1st, but if you haven't done so, clean out last year's 
nesting debris and provide a fresh supply of pine or cedar shavings in the bottom.  Also, do any 
repair work that might be needed.  If you need more or replacement houses, just let one of your 
officers or directors know and we'll get you one next year. 
 
CONSERVATION CONGRESS SPRING HEARINGS COMING UP 
On Monday, April 11, there will be 72 public hearings, one in each county starting at 7:00 p.m. 
where individuals interested in natural resources management have an opportunity to provide 
their input by non-binding vote and testimony to the DNR, Natural Resources Board and the 
Conservation Congress on proposed rule changes and advisory questions relating to fish and 
wildlife management in Wisconsin.  Winnebago Co.'s location is Webster Stanley Middle School, 
915 Hazel Street, Oshkosh, WI 54901.  
  
PROJECT UPDATES 
West Bay Cane Beds:  We will continue to work with Andrew Sabaia and Club volunteers to rid 
the West Bay Canes of invasives and enhance this rapidly declining habitat. 
Poygan Breakwall:  We have a permit with DNR and Radtke, Inc. under contract.  June 1st is 
the tentative start date for construction for the first 1000+ feet.  This one will show that this is a 
viable strategy for the rest of the wall.  The Club's portion is $70,000 of this $378,000 first phase. 
Fish Sticks:  Our permit has expired on anchored woody habitat in the shoreline areas of the 
Wolf River, and we are in the process of determining more sites. 
Fish Reefs:  Completed.  The three reefs are located just about straight north of the Spruce 
Landing of County Road B.  We have a total of 9 locations spotted and other are to come. 
 
BANQUET INVITATIONS OUT  
Be sure to look for your invitation and respond promptly.  At our new venue (The Fin 'N' Feather 
in Winneconne) we have lots of room for everyone.  By all accounts, we have one of the best run 
banquets in the area.  Sponsors are always a big part of our efforts.  Please, help sign up a 
sponsor or consider a sponsorship. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER          
Tuesday April     5      7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking 
Monday April   18      6:00pm     Annual Banquet @ Fin 'N' Feather **NEW LOCATION** 
Tuesday May     3      7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking  
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